## **Penns Grove Sewerage Authority**

## May 19, 2022

The regular monthly meeting of the Penns Grove Sewerage Authority was called to order by our Chairman, Mr. Washington at 5:00 P.M. on May 19, 2022 in accordance with Public Law 1075, Chapter 231. Notice of this meeting was advertised in the South Jersey Times and on the website.

Present at the meeting were:

Mr. Carl Washington, Mr. Greg Martin and Mr. Michael Worrell.

A motion for Resolution 2022-5-1 for the Authorizing the signing of Memorandum of Understanding and Any Other Documents Associated with The Transfer of Block 48 Lot 1 From the Borough of Penns Grove to the Penns Grove Sewerage Authority, was made by Mr. Washington and second by Mr. Worrell. All voted yes.

Mr. Boden stated the Cat Generator repairs will begin on May 26th. Should take about 3 weeks.

Mr. Boden stated that the new NJDEP Permit will go into effect on July  $\mathbf{1}^{st}$ . No major changes from last permit.

Mr. Boden stated that Sickles and Associates has been working with Triad to find grants, getting positive feedback from both the USDA and the Salem County Pollution Control Board. Have set the priorities to be bar Screens and the I @ I study.

Mr. Boden stated he has reached out to a couple contractors for pricing on cleaning the digesters, should have estimated by next meeting and stated that a few issues with the Jettier have come up, just a thought for the future.

Mr. Washington made a motion to pay the bills and was approved by Mr. Washington and was seconded by Mr. Worrell

Mr. Washington made a motion to adjourn meeting and was seconded by Mr. Martin.

Respectfully submitted,

Marie Danks

Office Manager